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Statement by the Delegation of the Republic of Uzbekistan
Mr. President,

Uzbekistan welcomes the distinguished delegation of Costa Rica to the second cycle of UPR and thanks for the presentation of their national report.
We commend Costa Rica's efforts to improve the national human rights system by implementing recommendations of the first review held in December 2009.

We also welcome the establishment of the Inter-Institutional Commission on Follow-Up to and Compliance with International Human Rights Obligations, the adoption of several laws and ratification of a number of international human rights instruments.

However, the UN treaty bodies have expressed concern at vulnerable situation of women, discrimination against indigenous children and children of African descent, high number of juvenile prisoners as well as high infant mortality among minorities. There are also allegations of ill-treatment of children by police and prison officers.

Our delegation makes the following recommendations to Costa Rica:

1. Adopt a law guaranteeing the rights of indigenous people in the country;

2. Ratify the ILO Convention 189 on decent work for domestic workers;

3. Adopt effective measures to improve the socio-economic status of indigenous women and children as well as of those of African descent.
Thank you.
